
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

            

  
     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER 20th May 2016 

istening  xcellence  ttitude  espect  egotiate  njoy   esponsible   upport 

Our Value for this month is Creativity 

At Prince of Wales, we encourage the children to be creative in all aspects of their 

learning.  Creativity is encouraged through music, dance, singing, design & technology, art, 

writing, debating, P4C, topic work, science, school clubs…the list is endless. Research 

supports the notion that creative learners raise their own aspirations, take pleasure in 

learning, and have improved achievements/skills.  Creativity is also linked to critical 

thinking, where the children ask questions in the search of “evidence” to support an 

argument/viewpoint. 

Mrs Stylli, PSHE and Values Co-ordinator 

 

Dear Parents, Governors and Friends, 

Well done to our Year 2 pupils who have also come to the end of 

their SATs week. Would you believe that there was appetite 

among the children to carry on with even more tests? We are glad 

to say that we didn’t notice the anxiety reported in the media. 

Teachers commented that the children coped well with the harder 

grammar expectations.  

Year 6 pupils had been informed that we would have a special 

visitor in the playground today. I am pleased to confirm that most 

pupils made an effort to meet our longer list of expectations in 

order to enjoy an ice cream, slush puppy or ice lolly. 

Jan Bless, Headteacher 

These pupils modelled the 

value of creativity this 

week; Bartosz 1A, Eren 

1K, Mia 1T, Leila 2Ri, 

Nehir 2A, Sienna 2Ru, 

Enes 3G, Riley 3F, Kwasi 

3N, Riley 4F,  

Tia 4H, Yuksel 4L, 

Katalinea 5L, Sude 5S, 

Abdullahi 6H, Ayse 6T, 

Nosrat 6B 

Attendance this week 
 
 

                         

1A 93.57%  2A 95.67%        3F 98.28%       4F 96.67%          5L 96.67%      6B 92.50% 

1K 93.57% 2Ri 93.67%       3G 98.67%       4H 97.00%          5S 94.67%      6H 95.00% 

1T 88.97% 2Ru 95.00%     3N 96.67%       4L 98.67%          6T 95.77% 
  

Well done to 3G & 4L for best attendance this week. 
School Target:  95.5% 

 

Overall attendance since September: 95.26% 

 

What Ms Clarke saw this week in …. 3N:    manipulating cubes to understand volume of 3D shapes 

When I walked into the class all the children were constructing 3D shapes and following diagrams.  What an enjoyable 

and practical way to learn about volume! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

….. Please note that the Children’s Centre car park is onlyonlyonlyonly for parents who use the Early Learners’ Day Care. Drop off for the school cannot be done in the car park ….. 

…. Thank you for your co-operation ….. 



 

 

  

  

   

  
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                

    

     

 

Sport Tournaments 

Our sports teams continue to do well in competitions. 

Joshua, Year 6, coached the Year 4 tennis team to 5th 

place. 

The team that took part in yesterday's Tag Rugby 

Tournament had a great time. They learnt a lot about the 

game and had a good team spirit. Well done all.  

Ms Nelson – PE Lead 

25252525thththth    MayMayMayMay    

Preparing Pizza 

On Tuesday 17th May, 3G visited Pizza Express in 

Enfield Town linked to our current Food Technology 

topic. After travelling by bus, we washed our hands 

and put on our special uniform which consisted of an 

apron and hat. We learnt about the history of pizzas 

and then made our very own! We kneaded the 

dough, put on our favourite toppings and waited for 

our creations to cook! We all enjoyed the trip 

very much, and our pizzas too of course! 

Dates for your diary 

Value for May: Creativity                                              
 

Wednesday 25th May   Book swap shop 

30th May-3rd June   Half Term Holidays 

w/c 13th June 

Monday 13th June 

20-23 June 

  Phonics test week 

  Year 5 visit to The Barbican for a concert 

  Year 6 School Journey 

Thursday 23rd June 

Wednesday 6th July 

  EU referendum – school closed for polling 

  Year 5 Partnership Singing Festival at Eastfield   

Friday 8th July    Final school day for Nursery 

  End of year reports to parents 

Tuesday 12th July   Parents’ Evening  

Friday 22nd July   School breaks up for summer break at 1:30pm 

Monday 5th September   Start of school year ‘16/’17 

BEST CLASS OUT OF CLASS 

Thank you to class 2Ri again, for being a good role model out    

of  class this week. Who will beat them next week? 

 

E-Safety Talk for Parents and Carers 

We will be hosting an e-safety talk for parents and carers on Thursday 16th June 2016 at 9am (refreshments from 8.50) in our 

Community Room for any parents and carers who missed the previous talk. Thank you – Ms Paddon, Mrs Fletcher and Mr Sin. 

What Ms Paddon saw… in 6B 

On Tuesday morning Ms Paddon came across 

6B getting ready to carry out a science 

investigation, Miss Blake had beakers, yeast, salt, 

sugar and warm water for the class. 

 

 

What do you think happened to 

the balloon? Explain why. 

Water and sugar Water and sugar Water and sugar Water and sugar orororor    water and water and water and water and 

salt were added to yeast.salt were added to yeast.salt were added to yeast.salt were added to yeast.    

Which do you think is which?Which do you think is which?Which do you think is which?Which do you think is which?    


